

Ansley Common, Nuneaton, CV10 0PY Tel: 02476 392318

Friday 3rd December 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,

Further to writing to you in September, you were informed that the Governing Board were preparing to undertake the recruitment of a permanent substantive Headteacher to begin in January 2022. This has now been conducted, and following a rigorous recruitment process, Governors are delighted to announce the appointment of Mrs Sarah Jeans to resume the position of Headteacher of Nursery Hill Primary School.

Mrs Jeans will build on the school's successes, achieved under the leadership of Cromwell Learning Community Trust, in particular the Executive Head Mrs Rubina Darr, and Interim Head of School Ms Jennie Clarke and plans to take the school on its journey to 'Good', by providing sustainable leadership at all levels.

There is a great deal to be excited about for the future of the Nursery Hill and I trust you will feel reassured by the carefully considered decisions being made in the very best interests of the children.

I would now like Mrs Jeans to have the opportunity to introduce herself to you so she can share some of background and her vision for the school with you all – please see overleaf.

Kind regards,

Lexie Gardner Chair of Governors





Dear Parents and Carers,

I am delighted and honoured to be appointed as the new headteacher for Nursery Hill Primary School. I feel privileged to have been chosen to continue to build upon the success the school has already achieved under the leadership of the Cromwell Learning Trust, led by Mrs. Darr and Ms Clarke.

I would like to take this opportunity to introduce myself. I have been a teacher and senior leader in several schools across Birmingham for twenty-five years and have worked as assistant headteacher for the last ten years. As mother to two teenage children, I understand that parents and carers will want to know that the leadership at Nursery Hill Primary School will remain stable. Please be reassured that nothing will change in terms of routines for the students and high expectations will continue. Any future developments will always be in the best interests of the students and therefore will be communicated to you in advance with clear reasons given.

My vision for the school is to ensure that the needs of all our children are met in all areas of school life and that each child is given a wealth of experience and opportunities. This in turn guarantees they leave Nursery Hill at the end of Year six feeling extremely confident, responsible, and competent members of society ready for their secondary school journey.

As leader of the school, my main job is to make sure your child is safe, happy, and reaching their potential. Families make an important contribution to their child's achievements at school, and from my experience, I know that a happy and successful school depends on us all working together. I'm looking forward to finding out more about the school so that developments in making this new chapter are fully supported by the school community.

I hold a strong belief in the power of education to change children's lives and the rights of every child to receive an excellent education. I'm dedicated to building opportunities for students to achieve the highest academic standards, ensuring that they are well known as individuals and that their unique personality, talents, and interests are nurtured and developed to the full.

I'm keen to meet parents and carers to give you the opportunity to say hello and ask any questions you may have. You can be rest assured that as head teacher, I will strive to create the best education for your child/children whilst they are members of our school family. If you see me on the playground in the morning or afternoon, please do come and say hello.

I'm looking forward to getting to know everyone and am excited for the future.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs. Jeans



